Hancock Selectmen's Meetihg--- lst and 3rd Mondays of the month
Office meetihg 2nd and 4th Mondays 9am
until about 1pm.

April 15, 1981

Mr Bill Weston Selectman Hancock, N. H.

Mr. Weston came into the office with his Tax Inventory papers. In the course of conversation, Bill said that the Tamposi ordeal was far out of prospectus.

Mr. Tamposi has about 330 acres up at Ball Mt. There was a little log cutting, but most of the trees cut were used for filling in crvases and gullies to be able to level the top of the mountain where he does fully intend to set up a wind study.

His son is in Florida at the present time but when he returns, the permit will or is expected to be granted. Mr. Tamposi has owned his land for 25 years.

The Weston Farm has been in the Weston Family since middle 1860's. There is not going to be and never has it been intended for Sub-Division.

As to the road, the culvert on that road is on Mr. Weston's land and has been there for five years.

This whole mess was started by Mrs Abbott and Mr Kudo whom Bill says are two people who don't own anything but are the ones that stick their nose into everyone's business.

The town road approach is in the town of Hancock. It is a Seasonal Serviced road, meaning only approachable after mud season. He even said if I was interested in going up to see the area, I Had only to call him and he would take me up in his jeep and show me his peremeters and see for myself what has been done.

He has been working for 25 years to get a half way decent access or approach to his holdings and now was hoping to accomplish this with the Tamposis. This has, in his own words, "screwed up the whole deal."

He also made the request to be kept abreast with the proceedings as he owns quite a bit of pasture and holdings up there too.

Report by K.M. Jung

Smith Harriman & talk with But Cale - Then they or Derman sec us -Le will havete deed right of way to us ald right of way

-